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Changes for Auckland
Introduction
In March 2012 the Minister for Local Government announced a reform programme for local government. The programme is part of the Government’s broader economic growth programme, and is designed to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of local government. Called “Better Local Government”, the programme consists of two phases. The first of these phases has resulted in changes to the Local Government Act 2002.

The changes to the Act will apply to the Auckland Council but will affect it slightly differently to other councils because it has its own legislation.  This fact sheet explains how the changes will affect the Auckland Council’s governing body and local boards.
What’s changing for Auckland?
The change in the purpose statement for local government: “to meet the current and future needs of communities for good quality local infrastructure, local public services and performance of regulatory functions in a way that is most cost effective for households and businesses” (see fact sheet Refocus the purpose of local government) will apply to both the Auckland Council’s governing body and local boards.
This means that the next time local boards review or amend their plans they will need to take into account the new purpose, although it will be up to the governing body and the local boards to work out how the new purpose statement is reflected in their plans.
The council will also need to make sure its work plan aligns with the new purpose.

What’s staying the same?
Because the Auckland spatial plan was developed for the whole of Auckland, including the council, the private sector and the government, and has a broader perspective, it will not be affected by the new purpose statement.
The Auckland legislation also states there cannot be any reorganisations in Auckland until after the October 2013 elections – so the new re-organisation process (see fact sheet: A simpler council reorganisation process) will not affect Auckland until then.  After that it will apply to reorganisations of both local boards and the governing body.
And while the new governance arrangements (see fact sheet Changes to the way councils are governed) will apply to Auckland, the Auckland Mayor already has enhanced powers similar to those being made available to other mayors (see fact sheet New powers for Mayors).
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